
     
                                                                                                                                      APRIL 2016 

 

www.eatonia.ca  
 

1 

EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $11 OTHERWISE $19 

Boxed classified ads $19 

1/8 Page $17 
¼ Page  $33 
½ Page  $52 
Full Page $95 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $18 
½ Page  $25 
Full Page $46 

 
 

GST is not included in above pricing. 
 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

BACK ALLEY GARBAGE PICK UP 
 

Back alley pick up is scheduled to begin 
Monday, May 2nd, 2016 

Weather Permitting 
 

Please watch for posters. 
 

Taxes 
 

The Town is offering tax discounts for 
prepayment of 2016 taxes. The following 

discounts will be applied to any tax payments 
made during that month: 

 

April – 3% 
May – 2% 
June – 1% 

 

 
 

Water Meter Reader will be going around 

reading meters at the middle of April. If there is a 
note left on your door or you receive a phone call 
please contact the town office through one of the 

three options listed below: 
 

1. Submit the meter reading through our 
website at www.eatonia.ca 

2. Call the office at 967-2251, leave a 
message if after hours.  

3. Submit the reading via email to 
eatonia@sasktel.net 

 

Please do so by Friday April 22nd, 2016 
when you receive a notice. 

 

Your assistance will be appreciated! 
 
 

 
 

All-Terrain Vehicles 
(Quads, dirt bikes, etc.) 

 

These vehicles are not allowed (The Highway 
Traffic Act) to be driven on any highway or within 
the town limits. To ride on private land, you need 
their permission in addition to the following rules 

given under The Highway Traffic Act. Any 
unregistered vehicle of any kind in contravention 

is subject to a fine of $535.00 as well as the 
vehicle being seized. In addition, the operator can 

be fined under The Noise Bylaw. 

 
 

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22nd of each** month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad. 

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
http://www.eatonia.ca/
mailto:eatonia@sasktel.net
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Examples 
of text 
layouts for 
each niche 
door.  
Other 
options are 
available.  

TOWN OF EATONIA AWARD 
SPONSORED BY THE TOWN 

OF EATONIA 
 

In an effort to support and recognize the 
youth in our community, the Town of 
Eatonia is bestowing an award to a 

deserving student of Eaton School. 
This award will be given to an individual 

who has made an outstanding 
contribution to enhance the quality of life 

for the citizens of the Town. 
 

To be eligible, this student must meet the 
following criteria: 

1. Must currently attend grade 10, 11 
or 12 at Eaton High School 

2. Must have demonstrated various 
volunteer involvement throughout the 

community. 
3. Must demonstrate good work ethic, be 
in good academic standing and present 
an overall willingness to assist others. 

 

The successful nominee will be 
given an award of $200 which will 
be presented at Color Night 2016. 

 

To nominate an individual or 
individuals, forms can be picked up 

at the town office 
 

Deadline for nominations is April 29, 2016 

Eatonia Cemetery 
 

The council is considering placing a columbarium 
at the Eatonia Cemetery if there is an interest for 
it.  A columbarium is a vault with niches for urns.  
A columbarium can range in sizes from 16, 32, 48 
or 64 niches.  A family can purchase a niche and 
place up to 2 urns in it.  The door on the niche 

would be engraved like a headstone. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you would like more information or are 
interested in purchasing a niche in the 

columbarium, please stop by the town office or 
call the office at 306-967-2251 or 

Cliff Neufeld, Remco Memorials, at 306-463-7497  
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PASTURE LAND FOR LEASE BY TENDER 
 

The Town of Eatonia invites tenders to lease the 
following unfenced pasture land for a 5 year term: 

 
Portion of the NW 26-25-25 W3rd – approximately 

125 acres 
 

All tenders must state the approximate number of 
cattle which will be pastured. 

 
The successful tender will be required to put up a 
barbed wire fence (minimum 3 wire) and maintain 
it in a good state of repair and to provide proof of 

adequate liability insurance prior to cattle being put 
out to pasture each year. 

 
Cost of installing fence could be negotiated against 

annual lease payments. 
 

Rental payments shall be in two installments each 
year - the first being by April 15th and the second by 

July 15th. 
 

For more information on the property please 
contact the town office at 306-967-2251 

 
A tender must be submitted in a sealed envelope 
marked ‘Pasture Land Tender’ addressed to the: 

 
Town of Eatonia 

Box 237 
302 Main Street 

Eatonia, SK 
S0L 0Y0 

 
Tenders to be received at the town office on or 

before 5:00 p.m. on April 4, 2016 
 

Highest, or any tender, not necessarily accepted. 
 
 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 

Eatonia Oasis Living Auxiliary 
 

Mother’s Day Tea & Bake Sale 
 

Saturday, May 7th at EOL 
 

Tea 2 – 4 pm 

Bake Sale 3 pm 
 

 

Donations of baking appreciated. Proceeds go 

towards Resident Supplies. 
 

Everyone Welcome!! 
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SALT HAULING TENDER 

The municipality requires approximately 

30 loads of potash tailings to be hauled 

from the Vanscoy mine to the municipality, 

this spring; hauling dates to be co-ordinated 

with the municipal foreman.   

Reply by noon, April 11th, 2016 stating 

trailer size, per kilometer rate or  

preferably a 'delivered charge' for a load, to 

RM 261, PO Box 70, Eatonia, SK   S0L 0Y0 

e-mail:  rm261@sasktel.net 

fax. 306-967-2424 

 

TRUCK DRIVING POSITION 

The R. M. of Chesterfield No. 261  

invites 1A licensed truck drivers with clean 

abstracts to apply for its Gravel Truck Driver 

position.  Hauling should begin once spring 

road bans are lifted, and the job is being 

offered full-time, possibly year-round to a 

suitable applicant after a 3-month probationary 

period.  Temporary drivers will also be 

considered.  

Reply in writing with abstract  

by noon, April 11, 2016 to: 

RM 261, PO Box 70, Eatonia, SK   S0L 0Y0 

e-mail:  rm261@sasktel.netfax. 306-967-2424 

 

 

 

 

 

STUDENT HIRING 

The R.M. of Chesterfield No. 261 is accepting 

applications for 2016 student employees;  

reply in writing by noon, April 11, 2016  

stating experience.  The job is picking  

rocks, painting road sign posts, general road 

maintenance as directed by the municipal 

foreman. 

RM 261, PO Box 70, Eatonia, SK   S0L 0Y0 

e-mail:  rm261@sasktel.net 

fax. 306-967-2424 

 

PHOSTOXIN TRAINING COURSES 

R.M. 261 is compiling a list of persons interested 

in obtaining or renewing their training to be 

licensed as an "on-farm pesticide user" for 

purposes of grain bin fumigation and gopher 

control using Phostoxin.   

Only licensed users may purchase the  

poison, which the municipality has been selling 

at cost. 

Write, telephone or or e-mail your particulars 

(name, phone number, preferred dates of  

course, expiry date of licence if applicable) 

a.s.a.p. to: 

RM 261, PO Box 70, Eatonia, SK   S0L 0Y0 

e-mail:  rm261@sasktel.net 

fax. 306-967-2424 

 

 

                    RM Office will take 

                  orders for gravel.    
      

                         Phone: 967-2222 

mailto:rm261@sasktel.net
mailto:rm261@sasktel.net
mailto:rm261@sasktel.net
mailto:rm261@sasktel.net
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April Rec News 

Arena: 
Another season over at the Arena!   It went 
fast and was a fun year!  The Curling Funspiel 
this year was a great success, with 22 teams 
entered it was one of the most well attended 
Funspiel events. Thank you to Castle Lumber 
for the generous donation of lumber to make 
the boards for the curling surface!  Thanks to 
Brett Becker for all his efforts in putting in the 
curling ice this year.  Not only did Brett and 
his crew put in the ice, they also painted all of 
the donated boards for the ice surface.  
Thanks to Duane Cridland who put the draw 
together (no easy task) and to all those who 
worked the concession and entered the 
event.  IT WAS A SUCCESS! 
 
Swimming Pool: 
Swimming registration will be available near 
the end of April beginning of May. 
 
Eatonia Minor Ball and Soccer: 
Registration for Minor Ball and Rec Mini 
Soccer and Ball went home with students on 
March 24th.  Please fill out and return these 
forms to the Recreation office at the town 
hall by April 8th.   These forms apply to kids 
and anyone wanting to coach.  
 
For the last two seasons, Eatonia has entered 
a soccer team into the Kindersley Minor 
soccer league. Each year our kids made an 
impression, and this year we will do the 
same. Anyone who is interested in organized 

minor soccer, can call Ryan @ the Rec office, 
306-967-2557 
The Sportsman Supper and Auction 
The response to this event has been 
awesome! Thanks to all so far who have 
bought tickets and donated items for the 
auction(s).  Anyone needing information 
regarding tickets, or donations for this event 
can call the Recreation Office. 
 
Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan 
Lotteries products such as Lotto 6/49, 
Western 6/49, and Scratch & Win are placed 
in the Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund.  
Grants from this fund are used to support 
more than 12,000 sport, culture, recreation 
and community groups in the province.  
Community groups in Eatonia receive funding 
from the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant 
Program. 
 
 

Eatonia Recreation Office 
Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 
Email: eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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I would like to extend a huge thank you to the 

community of Eatonia for all of the well wishes 

and congratulatory messages that I received at 

the time of the 50th anniversary of my business. I 

was overwhelmed by the kindness of my 

customers and the community in general. 

Special thanks to the Prairie Center Credit Union 

staff, Eatonia Chamber of Commerce, the Town 

of Eatonia and all of the customers who brought 

cards, gifts or dropped in with well wishes. 

Another special thank you goes to my family for 

standing by me and supporting me through all 

of my years in business. I wouldn’t have been 

able to stay in business for 50 years without the 

unending support of my family and this 

wonderful community! 

 

-Lora Marchant 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

100 1st Ave W Leader, SK 
Monday to Friday 8:30-5:30 

Saturday 10:00-3:00 
Excluding Holidays 

 

(306) 628-4000 
Toll Free 844-494-0004 

Leah Butt & Alison Deux, pharmacists/owners 
 

FREE Daily Delivery to Eatonia 
 

Watch our Facebook page for Specials and New 
Products 

 

The Eatonia Catering Group has had a very 
successful past 15 1/2 years catering to functions 

held at the wonderful hall we have here in 
Eatonia. 

 
This group has donated funds, in the excess of 
$5,000 twice a year, to various organizations in 

need of funding within the community, 
 plus we purchase what is needed for the kitchen 
to run efficiently.  This has been accomplished by 

the very small group of women who setup, 
organize and serve with the help of some of the 

community members... which  we always 
appreciate greatly, to make these events 

successful...  
like the Stew Supper we just held which was the 

largest attended so far....175!!  Thanks to 
everyone for the support and the Help!! 

BUT this small group is getting "burnt out" ... and 
most of the members will be stepping down.... 

this is where we need some new people to step 
in and hopefully carry on.   

Without this group there would have to be 
private cater group needing to be hired to 

accommodate various functions and being they 
are private.... we the community 

 would see no funding whatsoever. 
  

So please consider joining this group...it really 
doesn't take that much time ... for it does benefit 

many different non-profit groups along with 
keeping our Hall utilized. 
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Eatonia Oasis Living – March 2016 
 

March has been a busy month at E.O.L.  We are patiently waiting for the weather to warm 

up!  The snow is back, but surely it won’t be here for long! We are anxious to start digging in 

the flower beds and getting the gardens ready to plant.   

 

We have 19 residents living at E.O.L.  There are four empty beds, so spread the word!   

 

The activities this month included baking goodies for our afternoon coffees, manicures, and 

playing the Wii.  We continue to offer morning exercises, and we welcome Janice Burns back 

to lead the group in Chair Yoga.  Thank you once again, to Betty Lou Klein for doing this 

while Janice was enjoying her holiday.  She did a great job while you were gone, Janice!   We 

had some special guests this month.  The Eaton School Power Hour group (Grade 1 to 4) was 

here. They played the Wii, some rousing games of shuffleboard, colored some pictures 

together and just visited with the residents.  EOL was a lively place that day!  Thank you for 

coming to spend time with us.  We hope you come back again. Weekly Bingo is still well 

attended!  It is usually on Thursday afternoons, if anyone would like to join us.  Bring your 

quarters and come on down to try your luck!   

 

Birthdays celebrated this month were Peggy Kornelson and Otto Wormsbecker. Happy Birthday to 
both of you!  The Lutheran Ladies hosted the Birthday Party, with Dennis Kanasevich providing 
entertainment by playing the accordion.  A good time was had by all!  

 

World Day of Prayer was held at Eatonia Oasis Living.  It was a beautiful service followed by 

a delicious lunch.  Thank you to all that were involved in planning the program and making 

the afternoon so successful. Thank you to all of the ladies and gentlemen who provide our weekly 
church services as well.  As we’ve said before, spiritual care is an important part of the resident’s lives, 
and the time you spend here is much appreciated.  
 
We are getting ready for Easter, with Marie at her craft sessions.  There are many Easter bunnies 
crossing our nursing station!  Thank you to Winnie Larson for helping.   Amy and her Playschool 
children are coming later this month to decorate eggs with the residents!  This has become an annual 
tradition that we all look forward to!  Thank you for thinking of us! 
 
We are fortunate to have four students doing their Career and Work Exploration Program at Eatonia 
Oasis Living.  They are Scott Hilts, Skye Radies, Brett Stimson and Breanne Follensbee.  We will enjoy 
having you here. 
 
Thank you to everyone who has made a donation of any kind to Eatonia Oasis Living.  We appreciate it 
very much! 
 

HAPPY SPRING!! 
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APRIL 21st, 2016 @ 7:00 PM 
EATONIA COMMUNITY HALL 

No Charge to Attend 
 

Dessert & Beverages to be served 
 

Come learn about group benefit options (including 

health & dental) for business & agri-business 

 

 

EATONIA CHAMBER OF 
COMMERCE 

22nd ANNUAL 
COMMUNITY 

GARAGE SALES 
 

SATURDAY MAY 28, 2016 
9 AM – 2 PM 

 
TO REGISTER YOUR GARAGE 

SALE 
CALL 967-2201 

$20.00 to Register Sale 
 

 

 
THE EATONIA BAND ASSOCIATION 

SPRING FUNDRAISER 2016! 
 

This year we are selling: 
     12” mixed flower hanging baskets       $30 
     12” mixed flower patio planters        $30 
     12” strawberry hanging baskets        $25 
     10-pack assorted herbs and tomatoes       $30 
     10-pack 4.3” annual petunia (purple & white)      $25 
     10-pack 4.3” annual marigolds (orange)       $25 
     10-pack 4.3” annual geraniums (red, pink, & white)  $30 
     15 kg bag lawn fertilizer (19-12-15-6 blend)      $25 

 
 
Ways to order: 
1. OVER THE PHONE: if you have ordered from us in 
the past, your name will be on our phone list. (Note: 
lawn fertilizer can only be ordered over the phone 
and not through our online website.) 
2. THROUGH OUR WEBSITE URL (plants only/not 
fertilizer): 
 

eatoniaband.growingsmilesfundraising.com 
 

Order deadline – April 14 

Delivery date – May 4 or 5 – in time for Mother’s Day! 
(Exact date, time, and location for pick up to be 

arranged – watch for posters!) 
 

Payment in full is required at time of pick up –  
no exceptions! 

 
If you have not been contact by April 14 and would 
like to order, please call:  
     Yvette Schuh 306-967-2700 (plants) 
     Lisa Stevens 306-967-2944 (fertilizer) 
 

A huge THANK YOU for your support! 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 



     
                                                                                                                                      APRIL 2016 

 

www.eatonia.ca  
 

9 

For Sale by Tender 
 

Light Commercial Property for Sale by Tender 

In the Town of Eatonia, SK 

Located at 113 Railway Avenue East 

Lot Size 50 x 125 
 

Main Shop built in 1942 is 30 x 38 

      Concrete floor 

      Gas space heat.  
 

The property also includes 2 cold storage 

buildings at the rear.  

Both were built in 1950 and are 600 sf and 264 sf.  

Property includes all existing storage, fixed 

benches and shelving.  

 

All measurements are approximate and not 

guaranteed.  

Annual property taxes $807.26 (as of 2015)  

LLD – Lot 17 Block 2 Plan BB4511 

Purchaser responsible for own research and 

inspection of property.  

 

Additional power tools, hand tools, and various 

items negotiable for purchase upon accepted 

tender.  

 

Highest or any tender not necessarily accepted 

Tenders close April 20, 2016 and are accepted in 

writing or email:  

 
Derek Nunweiler    OR Dawn Nunweiler 

nunz34@hotmail.com                dawn56@hotmail.com 

192 Hamptons Way S.E.            Box 128 

Medicine Hat, AB              Eatonia, SK 

T1B 0E1   S0L 0Y0 

 
 

 

 

 

mailto:nunz34@hotmail.com
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Home Based Business’ 
Spring Fling Open House 

April 30th, 2016 
11am-4pm 

Eatonia Community Hall 
 

A great variety of venders 

 
 

The families of Catherine Busby would like to thank 
everyone that supported us after her passing. The 
hugs, words of sympathy, phone calls, food and baking 
brought to our house, cards and flowers were all very 
much appreciated. 
 
We would also like to thank Brenda Simon for the 
comforting sermon, the UCW for the lunch and Carol 
Peters for the music at Mom’s funeral service.  
 
A special thank-you to the staff at the Kindersley 
Funeral Home for all the help and support they gave us. 
It meant a lot to us to have so many details taken care 
of.  
 
We also want to thank the staff at the Eatonia Oasis 
Living and Heritage Manor for the care they gave when 
she was a resident there.  
 
The loss of our mother, grandmother, great 
grandmother and great, great grandmother will be felt 
for a long time but the friends and families of a caring 
community will help us through this difficult time.  
 
We are sincerely grateful. 
 

Joyce Follensbee 
Glen (Sarah) Busby 
And all our families. 
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Hantavirus 
Precautions 

 

 

Hantavirus is a rare but serious disease that is 
spread through rodent urine, saliva, or feces. 
Exposure to rodent saliva, urine or feces can 

lead to Hantavirus infection, usually by 
inhaling dust contaminated by these rodent 

products, especially in a closed or poorly 
ventilated space. This typically occurs while 

cleaning out buildings, vehicles or other 
contaminated spaces. Contaminated dust is 
easily stirred up inside sheds, cabins, grain 

bins, wood piles, vehicles and garages. 
Hantavirus is not spread from person to 
person or from pets to humans, only by 

direct inhalation of contaminated dusts that 
contain the virus.  

 

While Hantavirus illness is unusual, people 
who do get sick may have flu-like symptoms 
and sometimes nausea and vomiting. In rare 

cases, people may develop a severe lung 
infection known as Hantavirus Pulmonary 

syndrome.  
 

To protect yourself during spring cleaning:  
- Aerate any potentially affected areas by 
allowing them to air out for at least 30 
minutes before entering.  
- Wear goggles, filter mask and gloves when 
coming into contact with dusts and surfaces 
that may have been contaminated by mice 
saliva, urine or feces. 

- Avoid using dry cleaning methods such as 
dusting, sweeping, vacuuming or air-hosing.  
- Use wet mopping methods. Rodent 
droppings should be sprayed with a 10% 
solution of bleach, and all potentially 
contaminated surfaces should also be washed 
with bleach. Allow to air out for another 30 
minutes.  
- Remove food sources and hiding places for 
mice. 
 

 
For more details on preventative measures, visit: 
http://www.lrws.gov.sk.ca/hantavirus-disease-

guidelines-protecting-workers-public  
or email public.health@hrha.sk.ca 

 
 

 
 

 
EATONIA, SK 

 
HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 
8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 

8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 
217 Railway Ave East     

Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 
GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 
Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 

212 Main Street        
Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 

http://www.lrws.gov.sk.ca/hantavirus-disease-guidelines-protecting-workers-public
http://www.lrws.gov.sk.ca/hantavirus-disease-guidelines-protecting-workers-public
mailto:public.health@hrha.sk.ca
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